
Dear Prayer Partners,       
                                                                             
Because of your faithful prayers God has been working on our behalf! Since our last 
letter, seven young people surrendered their lives to the Lord after Jed preached in 
their Bible Class, five new churches have committed to partner in helping us take 
the Gospel to Brazil, and God provided above and beyond the funds needed for 
Jed’s upcoming Soccer Missions Trip to Saint Kitts! Our current support level 
is 45%! All praise to the Lord!  

Over the past two months we have traveled to meetings in New York, Ohio, 
Michigan, Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Indiana, Pennsylvania, and 
Florida! Many of you regularly pray for our safely and good health. Thank you. God 
has protected us both physically and spiritually during this last nine months 
since we began full-time deputation.  

Two weeks ago, you joined us in praying that the conservative presidential candidate 
would be elected in Brazil. God answered our prayers and Bolsonaro was elected! 
The opposing candidate was a socialist and strongly ani-religious liberty. We are 
thankful God had mercy on our country.  

Recently we were challenged anew to pray over “our city” of Alta Floresta, 
Brazil. We are praying that hearts will be open to receive the Good News of 
salvation though Jesus, that the Lord would raise up some godly young men who 
would be the future pastors and missionaries in their own county, and that God 
would give us a greater burden for the lost souls both in Brazil and the entire 
world.  

Prayer Request: 

*Safety for Jed and all 19 other soccer Mission Team Members  
*Many souls to be saved in Saint Kitts  
*The Lord to work in the hearts of the Mission Team and they would be tender 
to Him  

Thank you for investing in our ministry to reach Alta Floresta with the Gospel. Thank 
you for regularly bringing us before the throne of God’s grace. The Lord continues 
to amaze us at His provision to not only meet our needs, but far exceed them! 

Your Missionaries to Brazil,  

Jed, Gloria, and Eliana Duarte 


